Selectmen's Meeting, Wednesday, December 26, 1990

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Donald Phelps, Lisa Olson, Special Officer, Rick Paulsen, Special Officer, Sgt. Gary Gagnon, Mike Clemens, Sally and Ralph Brooks with son Jeff, Secretary Betty Shaw.

Ralph Brooks met with the members of the Police Department. He discussed a new work schedule he would like to implement for the department.

Ralph requested an inventory of all property belonging to the department. Ralph would like to see what is needed and plan for the future of the department.

Since the "Garcia" decision made it difficult to have more than four officers in a department without paying time and a half over the regular hours, Lisa, being the untrained special officer, will no longer be on the Police roster. She voiced her wish to be considered should a position open up in the future.

Harry Page was interviewed for an alternate position on the ZBA. No decision was made at this time.

Selectmen discussed the emergency action plan which must be ready by 1992. Proposals from engineers will be requested in order to have a figure for the Town Warrant.

Bill Suydam joined the meeting at this time. Selectmen reviewed the activities of the meeting to this point.

Bill moved a proposal to appoint a budget committee.

The committee would review the proposed budgets received thus far and go to the department heads to gain information as to the reason for the proposed budget. They would work with the selectmen to formulate the budget for 1991.

Bill moved the above proposal. Don second. All in favor. So moved.

Ralph Brooks returned to the meeting at which time, Bill Suydam swore him in as Police Chief for the Town of Antrim, effective Wednesday, January 2, 1990.

Harry Page, and Ralph Brooks will meet at the next Selectmen's meeting on Wednesday, Jan. 2.

Bill will ask the new budget committee to meet on Jan. 7th at the selectmen's regular meeting.

Secretary reported having spoken to Clare and Paul at Workers Comp. regarding the Antrim Rescue and Fire Department being incorporate. Unless the Antrim Rescue Squad and Fire Department agree to have all under the control of the Fire Chief and his is under the Selectmen, they can not incorporate.

All expenditures and duties must meet with Selectmen's approval and all funds and donations go through the Selectmen's books. They can not keep donations and be covered by the Town as an incorporated department.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 PM

ems

-- 2 --